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On Saturday 25th February 2017 at 2.35pm, with over 
215 people in attendance, the Honourable Terry 
Waldron MLA Member for Wagin and Community 
Donations Representative Gary Guelfi, unveiled the 
commemorative plaque and declared the new St John 
Ambulance WA Ltd - Lake Grace Sub Centre officially 
open. 

Our little lady (new facility) was resplendent in her party 
dress, she had been polished from head to toe, and not 
a thing was out of place.  The volunteers and their 
spouses had rubbed, scrubbed, set up, planned and put 
in place everything for the big day.  And it looked 
magnificent. 

Traffic management and parking went without incident, 
and our thanks to the Shire of Lake Grace for the traffic 
management signage and the additional mozzie 
management for the day.  Our thanks to the Lake Grace 
Sportsman's club for the use of the carpark and the toilet 
facilities, thank you to the Lake Grace/Pingrup Football 
Club for the use of the cool-room, thank you to the Lake 
Grace Department of Fire and Emergency Services for 
the sand bags to hold the marquees down, our thanks to 
the Lake Grace District High School for the use of the 
sporting faction marquees, and our thanks for the use of 

(and offer) of many other shade shelters that were used 
on the day.   

The day was always going to be a hot one, but it proved 
to be tolerable with a gentle breeze blowing.  The 
opening ceremony was held in the 4 bay garage with 3 
of the 4 doors up,allowing breeze access.  There was 
seating for 209 in the garage, and most seats were full 
with the balance of people choosing to sit under the 
shade shelters at the rear of the garage.  The new sound 
system projected the proceedings perfectly throughout 
the area. 

With over 200 people looking through the building prior 
to the opening, movement was surprisingly un-restricted 
and there were fantastic comments being made about 
the design and finish of the building.  

St John Ambulance Lake Grace... Grand Opening 
Amanda Milton 

Continued page 36 

Below Left:  A jubilant Project Manager, Amanda 
Milton, with the plaque from the sub centre opening.  
Photo Jayne Argent. 

Below Right:  The Hon Terry (Tuck) Waldron, MLA for 
Wagin and Gary Guelfi (Community Donations 
Representative and long term Newdegate volunteer) 
Gary Guelfi, unveil the plaque while CEO St John 
Ambulance Mr Tony Ahern looks on.  Photo Lawrie 
Dickins. 

mailto:lakegracecrc@westnet.com.au
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 Non Profit  

Org 

Members Non 

Members 

Classified FREE FREE $1 per line 
Public Notice FREE N/A N/A 
1/8 page FREE FREE $12.50 
1/4 Page $12.50 $15.00 $17.50 
1/2 Page $20.00 $25.00 $30.00 
Full Page $35.00 $45.00 $55.00 
Insert (d/s) $30.00 $30.00 $40.00 
Thank You’s FREE FREE FREE 
Editorial FREE FREE FREE 
Colour $150.00 $150.00 $160.00 

Conditions do apply.    

DISCLAIMER 

1) No liability shall be incurred by the Lakes Link News by reason of any amendments to, or error or inaccuracy in, or the partial or total omission of an advertisement or by 
reason of delay or default or from any other cause whatsoever.  If in the opinion of Lakes Link News the error clearly reduces the value of the advertisement and the 
advertiser notifies it to Lakes Link News within seven days of the publication date, then one correct insertion will be made without charge. 

2) While the Lakes Link News aims to publish all material submitted, Lakes Link News reserves the right to refuse to publish or re-publish any contribution  
     or advertisement without giving any reason. 
3) No articles, letters or advertisements will be accepted which may appear to be defamatory or accusatory, or to favour one side in a legal dispute. 
4) Lakes Link News reserves the right to shorten or otherwise amend any contribution other than advertisements. 
5) The opinions, views and beliefs expressed in articles and other submissions to the Lakes Link News do not necessarily reflect the opinions, views or beliefs of the CRC staff or 

Committee.  

CRC Opening Hours  
9:00am - 5pm 
Closed from midday to  

1pm for lunch when short staffed. 
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 Thank you to everyone who attended the ‘Roles of 

the Committee’ workshop held last week.  It was a 

good learning curve, particularly in relation to 

constitutions.  If you’re not sure about what’s involved 

as far as changes in relation to auditing, then I have 

included some information on page 7.  Be aware that 

changes in relation to financial reporting came into 

effect July 1st 2016.   

 We already have enough groups registered for 

assistance with their constitutions.  If you’ve missed 

out then please register your interest and we may be 

able to set something up for later in the year.  If 

you’re needing your constitution typed up, drop it into 

the CRC prior to Friday 17th  and we’ll be able to 

complete free of charge. 

 If the police pull you over during the next couple of 

months and you don’t think you’ve done anything 

wrong please greet them with light hearted 

friendliness as you may have been driving so 

brilliantly that they want to acknowledge that fact.  

Lake Grace Roadwise will be giving away some $25 

fuel vouchers for motorists who are driving 

safely and our local police are going to have the task 

of passing them out. 

 Have you swapped out your old showerhead for a 

waterwise one?  If not there are still some available 

at the CRC.  This is an opportunity to receive a FREE 

showerhead so make the most of it. 

 The Albany Legal Service will be visiting Lake Grace 

on Tuesday 14th March from 1pm-2pm.  This is a 

good opportunity to discuss what’s involved with 

Enduring Powers of Attorney/Guardianship or 

Advanced Health Directives.  Bookings aren’t 

essential but they’re helpful for the presenter. 

 Do you use MYOB Accounting Software?  Or 

perhaps you’re thinking of purchasing or updating 

your accounting software.  MYOB and RSM Australia 

are running a FREE MYOB information session at 

the Lake Grace CRC on Turesday 14th March (see 

below). 

 We are currently in conversation with Holyoake to 

hold a drug and alcohol information session in Lake 

Grace.  The date for Thursday 6th April has now 

been confirmed and there will be more information in 

the next Lakes Link News. 

 The Beyond Gardens crew is coming back to Lake 

Grace on Saturday 1st April.  A great opportunity to 

get all of your gardening questions answered, more 

information on page 13. 

 Just a reminder that the Lakes Link is now set at 44 

pages (to keep within the postage budget).  Because 

of this our space is at times restricted.  Currently 

we’re running an excel spreadsheet and as space is 

booked we allocate; this fortnight we ran out of space 

by 10am Monday morning.  We will endeavour to 

cater to everyone; however we can only fit in what we 

can only fit in.  We received some great photos from 

the St John Ambulance opening; however we’d only 

allocated two pages.  Space permitting we’ll put a 

page of photos in the next Link as I know everyone 

loves looking at pics!  Well done to the ambulance on 

their great event; a resounding success by all 

accounts. 

 This Friday the CRC will be getting new carpets. 

Because of this we will have reduced services from 

3:00pm Thursday the second of March. 

Suzanne Reeves 

Workshop/ Information Session 

Calendar… 
 

Albany Legal Service -  Tuesday 14th March.  
1pm—2pm.  FREE 

MYOB Information Session  -  Find out what 

would be the right MYOB product for you.  
Tuesday 14th March, 7pm—8:30pm.  FREE 

Forklift -  16th & 17th March.  Worksafe accredited 

course; $275.30 per person, $184.10 if you have a 
concession card. 

Drug & Alcohol -  Thursday 6th April.  6:30pm—
8:30pm.  Information is directed at adults.  
Recognising, reacting and dealing with people 

under the influence.  Facilitated by Holyoake.  
FREE.  

MC Licensing Training & Assessment  -  Looking 

for expressions of interest. 

Skippers Ticket  -   

Looking for expressions of interest. 

If you are interested in any of the above please 
phone the Lake Grace Community Resource Centre 
on 9865 1470. 

Your exclusive invitation from MYOB 
and RSM Australia 
Please join MYOB and RSM Australia on the 14th of 
March for a free session on how to leverage the 
newest accounting innovations. During this session 
you will have the opportunity to hear how using 
Bankfeeds, PaySuper, SmartBills and PayDirect will 
help streamline your business, and save you time. 

Date 14th March 2017 
Time 7.00pm – 8.30pm 
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3rd March Tina Willock 
4th March Jordanne Medlen 
 Kerrie Argent 
5th March Kelly Hawtin 
 Xavier Nenke 
6th March Corey de Vree 
 Jessica Duckworth 
8th March Stephanie Clarke-Lloyd 
 Fiona Chatfield 
 Alex Clifford 
9th March Tracy Earnshaw 
10th March Kyren Moore 
11th March Fergus Downey 
 Richard Jones (?0) 
12th March Marg Bushby 
 Rex Walker 
13th March Imogen Taylor 
 John Callope  
14th March Belinda O’Neill  
16th  March Taj Trevenen 

For all your domestic, rural and industrial electrical 
 installations and repairs.  

Split system air conditioning installation 
and decommissioning. 

Large range of Australian brand LED floodlights,  
downlights, hibays and fluorescent replacements. 

Ditchwitch hire and cable location. 
With over thirty years experience in Lake Grace and 
surrounding areas contact Stubby or Reid anytime. 

 

Stubby 0429 651 092 or Reid 0429 651 069 
Office 9865 1092 all hours   Fax 9865 1328 

LIC NO :EC004197                                                                             RTA NO :AU29828 

 Congratulations to Michelle Donegan and Paul 

Wheeler on the arrival of Trevor Richard Wheeler 

on the 10th of February. Trevor weighed in at 

3.05kg and is a little brother for Maddison 

Wheeler.  

 Congratulations to Dave and Emma Ellis on the 

arrival of Edward David Ellis, born on the 21st of 

February at 3.6kg and is a little brother for Patrick 

and William Ellis. 

 Well done to Brenden Desmond and Tor Bennett 

who were married on Thursday 23rd February 

and celebrated with an ‘engagement’ party on 

Saturday 25th!  Congratulations to you both and 

best wishes for a long and happy future together. 

Joan and John de Vree would like to thank Lake Grace Hospital staff 
Shanavas, Anna, Lisa and Ian for their dedicated and thorough care 
of John prior to him being flown to Perth.   
Thanks to you John is home and well again. 
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Katanning Vet Clinic 
 
Phone:  08 9821 1471 
Fax:  08 9821 1473 
A/H Emergencies:  0427 017 462 

 

3/114 Clive Street 
PO Box 841 
Katanning  WA  6317 
www.kojonupvethospital.com.au 
kvc@kojonupvethospital.com.au 

When one of Fyfe’s stock trailers was showing signs of 
needing some quite major repairs, rather than send it 
out of town as he would normally do David popped next 
door to have a chat to Clint at Lake Grace Engineering 
as to whether the trailer overhaul would be something 
that they could take care of. 

As chance would have it Lake Grace Engineering had 
taken on a new apprentice, 15 year old Cooper 
Earnshaw who preferred the idea of being ‘on the job’ 
to being at school.  Clint saw this as an ideal project for 
Cooper to cut his teeth on, with the stock crate having 
standing room of less than one metre; other staff 
exhaled with relief! 

Built in 2001 the crate needed the grating replaced in 
the lower deck; like any good fix-it project it soon 
became more involved with the cross members 
supporting the slats and the main beam running down 
the centre of the crate also looking worse for wear.  
With the crate being a tad older than Cooper, his first 
job became a major learning curve. 

Sections of the main beam and cross members were 
cut out, with new sections welded in.  The new grated 
floor involved the cutting and flattening of checker plate, 
which was then welded at equidistant gaps; all in a 
cramped area.  Once the metalwork was completed, it 

was all then painted to fit the Fyfe Transport branding. 

David Fyfe is rapt that he was able to get such a 
complex maintenance job completed in his home town; 
making the task easier for him while also providing 
opportunities for other local business.  But what really 
makes him proud is that this job was taken on and 
completed by a 15 year old apprentice, an opportunity 
he feels wouldn’t be given to the ‘novice’ in many other 
workshops.  His trailer was then rewired by NeuTech 
Auto Electrics apprentice, Nick Palmer. 

‘I love living and working in the Lake Grace area and I 
love that our kids can have great opportunities and do 
great things while remaining in their home town’, said 
David. 

Opportunities for Lake Grace Youth 
Suzanne Reeves 

Cooper in front of the  Fyfe Transport stock trailer 
he repaired.  Photo David Fyfe. 

   
  
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Friday 17th March 

7:30pm 

Lake Grace Sportsman’s Club 
Celebrate St Patrick’s Day and dress for the occasion!! 

Tables of 6, $15 per person.   
Money wheel being run through the night.   

Fish & Chip meals will be available as per normal.  Kitchen opens 
6:30pm.  Cold meat and cheese platters will be available to purchase 

for tables, pre-orders appreciated. 
Book your table at the Lake Grace Community Resource Centre by 

calling    9865 1470 or emailing lakegracecrc@westnet.com.au 

This is a joint project between the Lake Grace Community Resource Centre and 
the Lake Grace Sportsman’s Club. 
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When someone who doesn’t have the right 
qualifications does it. 

The changes in the Incorporation Act have stated that 
an audit must be conducted by an independent person 
who is: 

 a member of Chartered Accountants Australia and 
New Zealand (CA or FCA) that holds a current 
Certificate of Public Practice; 

 a member of CPA Australia (CPA or FCPA) or 
Institute of Public Accountants (MIPA or FIPA) that 
holds a Public Practice Certificate; 

 a registered company auditor; or 

 approved by the Commissioner. 

All sounds very complicated and it is the reason that it 
is essential for ALL incorporated groups and 
organisations to have a look at their constitution.  If you 
have written in your organisation’s rules that you have 
an audit then you MUST find a suitably qualified 
person; if you don’t, you are contravening the rules of 
incorporation and as an organisation you face the risk 
of penalties.   

What many clubs and organisations have done in the 
past isn’t technically an audit but what would be called 

a review.  However even getting a review conducted 
requires similar qualifications to an audit.  The simple 
solution is updating your constitution. 

Incorporated organisations within Lake Grace would 
largely fall under the Tier 1 associations, earning 
income of $250,000 or less for the year.  Tier 1 
organisations are not required to complete an audit or 
review of their accounts unless: 

 it is a requirement of the association’s rules that 
one be completed; 

 it is a requirement under the terms of the 
association’s funding agreement or licence; 

 the majority of members at a general meeting pass 
a resolution that an audit will be completed; or 

 the association is directed to do so by the 
Commissioner. 

Tier 2 organisations ($250,000 – $1,000,000) are 
required to undertake a review, while Tier 3 
organisations (over $1,000,000) have to undertake an 
audit. 

However although the Act does not require all 
incorporated associations to audit or review their 

When’s an Audit not an Audit?   
Taken from the Associations website 

 

Date: Friday 31
st

 March 
 

Time: Official count at 1:00am 
  [please be there by 12:30am] 
 

Place: Lake Grace Pony Club 
   [approx. 9kms from town on 

Newdegate Road, on left] 
 

$10 per shooter, [pay on the night] 
Max 5 persons per vehicle 

Tails only 
 

Raffles and prizes to be won  
[bring some coin] 

 

BBQ available – BYO – meat, refreshments 
[and swag if you want] 

 

All proceeds to the Lake Grace  
St John’s Ambulance 
Ammo available at CCL Hardware 

Enquiries to: 
Shane Giles [Curly]   0427 651 491 
Grant O’Neill [Billy]   0428 248 012 
Kris Chatfield [Chaddy]  0427 987 440 

Cont. page 16 
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*Hydraulic Hose Crimping & Fittings 

*Qualified Machinist for Lathe & Mill work including Hydraulic Cylinder repairs 

*General Steel Repairs & Fabrication 

*Stainless Steel Fabrication 

*Insurance Work 

*Aluminium Fabrication including boat repairs, boat trailers, canopies & toolboxes 

*Sandblasting & Spray Painting 

*Transport Equipment Fabrication & Repairs 

*New Agricultural Machinery (Seed/Super Bins, Chaser Bins, Augers & Comb Trailers etc) 

 

Ph: (08) 98 651 845  /  Fax: (08) 98 651 846 

Email: adminlge@bigpond.com 

HOW WILL I VOTE ON MARCH 11TH 

As a long time supporter and member of the Western 
Australian National Party I urge electors of Regional 
WA to carefully consider their vote at the Saturday 
March 11th state poll. 

The Nationals have always been the party who stood 
up for regional West Australians, particularly with their 
flagship policy of ROYALTIES for REGIONS (RfR) 
introduced in 2008. 

There has been $7 billion distributed to country WA 
over the past 8 years to enhance the environment in 
which we have to live. RfR have funded 3,900 initiatives 
including: 

 Mobile phone towers, helping fill in the gaps with 
mobile and internet communications, ongoing. 

 Pensioners fuel card allowing our elderly citizens 
affordability for medical attention and importantly 
allowing them to continue living in the regions close 
to family and friends. 

 24 hour fuel outlets in small regional towns who 
have no regular fuel service. 

 Helping fund sporting facilities and small town 
enhancements, facilitating better liveability and 
most importantly providing our young people a 
regime of discipline, fitness and teamwork to 

prepare them for a lifetime of citizenship. 

 Community pool revitalisation. 

 Helping fund our medical facilities with hospital 
upgrades through SIHI, St John ambulance facilities 
and of course the iconic Royal Flying Doctor 
Service which has touched most of our lives in 
some way in the country. 

All of this would not have happened without the 
Nationals and when you hear the other political parties 
telling you that they will preserve RfR be wary as they 
will use it to fund projects which are already funded 
from treasury or worse we could see areas such as 
Joondalup, Armadale or Midland become defined as 
regional areas. 

Every elector is entitled to vote for their party of choice 
but I urge you to look around your district 
<rfrmap.drd.wa.gov.au> and observe what the 
Nationals' Royalties for Regions initiative has done to 
enhance your life where you live. I urge you to vote 
PETER RUNDLE, our ROE ELECTORATE candidate 
for the NATIONALS (1)  and our AG REGION upper 
house team on March 11th. 

Allan Marshall, Lake Grace  Mob 0427 943 291 

Authorised by Peter Rundle, 185 Grants Road 
Katanning WA 6317 

Letter to the Editor 
Allan Marshall 
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Date Min Max Rain 

15/2 16.2 23.4  

16/2 13.1 27.2  

17/2 12.8 26.0  

18/2 12.4 28.6  

19/2 14.8 34.5  

20/2 19.2 30.6  

21/2 13.0 20.9  

22/2 10.0 22.2  

23/2 13.0 28.3  

24/2 14.3 32.2  

25/2 17.3 35.1  

26/2 17.9 36  

27/2 15.6 31.5  

28/2 16.2   

Lake Grace 

Weather 
Thursday March 2  11:30am (30 mins); 

Friday March 3  3:30pm (30 mins); 

Saturday March 4  7:00pm (30 mins); 

Sunday March 5  1:00pm (30 mins) 

 Woodworking Masterclass  

Thursday March 2  12:00pm (30 mins); 

Friday March 3  4:00pm (30 mins); 

Saturday March 4  7:30pm (30 mins); 

Sunday March 5  1:30pm (30 mins) 

 Garden Gurus - Autumn Series Ep 01 

Thursday March 2  12:30pm (30 mins); 

Friday March 3  4:30pm (30 mins); 

Saturday March 4  8:00pm (30 mins); 

Sunday March 5  2:00pm (30 mins) 

 Destination WA Series 04 Ep 01 

Wednesday March 8  7:00pm (30 mins); 

Thursday March 9  11:30am (30 mins); 

Friday March 10  3:30pm (30 mins); 

Saturday March 11  7:00pm (30 mins); 

Sunday March 12  1:00pm (30 mins) 

 Woodworking Masterclass  

Wednesday March 8  7:30pm (30 mins); 

Thursday March 9  12:00pm (30 mins); 

Friday March 10  4:00pm (30 mins); 

Saturday March 11  7:30pm (30 mins); 

Sunday March 12  1:30pm (30 mins) 

 Garden Gurus - Autumn Series 04 Ep 02 

Wednesday March 8  8:00pm (30 mins); 

Thursday March 9  12:30pm (30 mins); 

Friday March 10  4:30pm (30 mins); 

Saturday March 11  8:00pm (30 mins); 

Sunday March 12  2:00pm (30 mins) 

 Cover to Cover Ep 23 - Rasida Murphy 

Wednesday March 8  8:30pm (30 mins); 

Saturday March 11 8:30pm (30 mins) 

 Sweet and Sour 2017 Ep 02 

Wednesday March 15 7:00pm (30 mins) 

 Woodworking Masterclass   

Wednesday March 15 7:30pm (30 mins)  

 Garden Gurus - Autumn Series Ep 03  

Wednesday March 15 8:00pm (30 mins) 

 Destination WA Series 04 Ep 02  

Wednesday March 15 8:30pm (30 mins) 

 Sweet & Sour 2017 Ep 03  

Westlink Programme Guide 
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A wise man said to me recently the three things a man 
needs is to love someone; to do something 
meaningful and to have something to look forward to.  
These three things are a constant through the different 
stages of a man’s life whether it be adolescence, mid-
life, transition and/or retirement.  

As blokes we need to remember these three needs and 
actively stay engaged as they are a strong conduit to 
maintaining a healthy disposition and aids in building 
something else into our life other than just our work to 
identify ourselves by. 

Many people talk about resilience, which is the 
individual capacity to deal with stuff in our lives (this 
varies from person to person).  The majority of us 
operate within the bounds of the stretching of a rubber 
band (non-stretched and stretched).  This innate 
capacity often boils down to how we are individually 
hardwired and it may also be a reflection of our 
upbringing and/or events experienced through our life’s 
journey.   What we do know is that we all need to 
unplug the dam to let some stuff out every now and 
then so that the dam doesn’t burst its banks and cause 
us to crash. 

When we link the three things a man needs (that is to 
love someone; do something meaningful and to have 
something to look forward to) to our capacity to deal 
with stuff in our lives (eg stopping the dam wall from 
bursting) it helps:- 

 maintain balance;  

 make sense of some of the basic fundamentals in 
our DNA (our warrior attitude); and  

 improve our individual resilience to both survive 
and thrive. 

We need to be mindful of living in the present and 
connecting with others.  For a bloke this 
connectedness is really important and can be 
maintained simply by attending a local men’s shed, 
playing bowls or participating/watching our preferred 
sport with a friend, having a cuppa with a neighbour or 
spontaneously dropping in on a mate.   So remember 
take time to laugh with others and enjoy what we do, 
talk to a mate about our health and wellbeing and/or 
ask him how he is going and make sure we block out 
some time at the end of our busy periods to have a 
break. 

On another matter - RMHI is hosting the Warrior 
Ambassador Awards Celebration Dinner at Joondalup 
Resort on Saturday, 1

st
 April 2017.  This is going to be 

a celebration of men’s wellbeing and health for rural 
and regional WA whilst acknowledging past 
contributors and inducting six new ambassadors.   

Please feel welcome to join us for dinner and a night 
full of celebrations. Ticket includes, entertainment, 
guest speaker, pre-dinner drinks with canapes, garden 
buffet and beer, wine & soft drinks. Ticket price $100/
head or alternately you can organise your own table of 
8 for a discounted price of $640. To purchase tickets 
please contact our office telephone (08)9690 2277. 

Wanted 
Children's Gymnastics Coaches 

 
In preparation for the 2017 season and beyond, 
the Lake Grace Gym Club is looking for people 
willing to undertake a gym coaching course and 
take on a coaching role in our club.  The future of 
our club depends on having sufficient coaches 
trained and accredited.  Those interested need to 
complete the prerequisite on-line component 
prior to the two day coaching course in Narrogin 
in March.  For all enquiries, please contact Club 
President, Lisa Pearce on 0428 518 026. 

 

Accredited Forklift 
Workshop 

16th & 17th March 
 

Cost 
Non-concession  -  $275.30 

Concession  -  $184.10 
These costs don’t include the Worksafe fee of $94  

 

Need 6-8 people for the workshop to run.   
Please phone the Lake Grace Community  
Resource Centre on 9865 1470 to book in.  

 
 

Must be 18 
years of 

age to take 
part. 

The Three Things a Man Needs 
Warriors Wellbeing - Owen and the Team (08 9690 2277)  
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Lake Grace Pingrup  
Junior Football Club 
‘Where Dreams Begin’ 

Expressions of Interest 
are sought for the positions of 

 D Grade Coach 2017 
 Auskick Coach 2017 

Written applications are due on or before 
Monday 6 March 2017 

Via email lgpjfc@gmail.com or post Lake 
Grace Pingrup Junior Football Club, PO Box 
125, Lake Grace WA 6353. 

Please contact: 

President - Grant Marshall 0429 649 030 or  

Secretary - Missy Clifford 0407 190 177 for 
further information. 

Volunteers for community groups enjoyed two very 
productive workshops with Caroline Robinson that 
focussed on Roles of the Committee.  Held in 
Newdegate and Lake Grace, the workshops were well 
attended by volunteers new to committees and some 
who had years of experience under their belt.   

All went away having learned something new; gaining 
tools to help ease the work burden and take the scare 
factor out of committee roles.  Caroline Robinson, 
Executive Officer of the Wheatbelt Business Network 
and former Rural Woman of the Year is a dynamic 
presenter, with a clear and concise understanding of 
rural communities and the challenges they face. 

Committee meetings should be organised and 
productive; they should never drag on for hours.  
Agendas are vital to running any meeting and if it is not 
on the agenda then don’t talk about it.  Everyone 
attending the meeting should have already read their 
minutes, there’s no need to cover old ground. 

The Chairperson or President is an important lynchpin 
to a committee’s success; as they set the tone for the 
committee.  An effective chair will see that a meeting 

runs to its agenda and that everyone gets to have their 
say. 

It’s really important that groups and organisations have 
a structure in place that when someone new steps into 
the role, they have a clear picture of what they need to 
be doing and when they need to have that task 
completed.   

Caroline also talked about the Incorporation Act and 
what the changes mean for clubs and organisations.  It 
is important that all incorporated groups have a good 
look at their constitution; this needs to be updated by 
June 2019.   

Rural areas are faced with shrinking populations but its 
not the only reason there seems to be less people to 
take on roles to keep organisations going.  Fear of not 
knowing what to do, busy lives and an inability to 
commit by members are also factors facing non profit 
groups.  These same factors are also present in 
metropolitan organisations. 

No More Muddling Along 
Suzanne Reeves 
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In 2005 the Labor Government drastically reduced the 
representation of country people in our State 
Parliament with its so-called "One Vote, One Value" 
electoral changes. 

The number of Members of Parliament in the country 
was cut by six while eight more were added to the city.  

The Country Alliance was formed to fight Labor's attack 
on country communities, with representation from the 
Regional Councils' Association, WAFF, PGA and the 
three main conservative political parties - Liberal, 
National and One Nation. 

The Country Alliance defeated Labor's anti-country 
legislation in the High Court but eventually a defecting 
Liberal MP voted with Labor, giving it the numbers to 
pass the legislation into law. 

Former Liberal & Independent MP Hon. Anthony Fels, 
said the Nationals and Liberals were very vocal against 
Labor's electoral rip off at the time but had done 
nothing since winning government to scrap Labor's anti
-country laws. 

"In 2005 Colin Barnett and Brendon Grylls spoke 
strongly in Parliament against Labor's electoral 
changes", Mr Fels said. 

"But after they won government and had the numbers 
in Parliament to scrap Labor's anti-country electoral 
laws they did nothing to restore the voice of country 

people in Parliament. 

"Country people should send Mr Barnett and Mr Grylls 
a message at the State election for failing to live up to 
their word and for failing to restore country 
representation in Parliament." 

Mr Fels said the only major political party that had 
remained true to country people was One Nation. 

"One Nation was represented on The Country Alliance 
and its members always have supported restoring 
country representation in Parliament. 

"This is the strength of representation that country 
people really need in Parliament." 

Mr Fels said if the polls are correct the Liberal-National 
government is facing the prospect of huge losses at the 
coming election, made worse due to the impact of 
Labor's electoral changes from 2005. 

"Everyone knows the Liberals and Nationals won 
government in 2008 and again in 2013 because Labor 
was so much on the nose. 

"Labor overcame this stigma and is set to gain hugely 
from the electoral changes it made more than a decade 
ago, simply because the Liberals and Nationals did not 
stand up for country people and scrap Labor's electoral 
laws." 

Country Alliance Coordinator Endorses One Nation. 
Media Release 
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Independent Public School - Wheatbelt Education Region 
 
 

   Lake Grace District High School 
 

                                               Education Assistant - Special Needs 
 
 
 

Level 2/3, $26.17-$30.56 per hour (EA (Gov) GA 2016) 
 

    Advertised Vacancy Number IPS/SS478361 
 

Appointment Pool 
 
 
Lake Grace District High School is seeking to establish a pool for appointments to permanent 
and fixed term, full-time and part-time vacancies which may arise during the 2017 school 
year.  Placements can be made from the pool at any time for commencements within the 
2017 school year. 
 
To be suitable for this role, you will need to demonstrate the following work related 
requirements: 
 Good written and oral communication skills, including the ability to interact with students 

with special needs, parents and teaching professionals on the provision of educational 
programs, and to assist teachers in understanding students where necessary. 

 Good interpersonal skills, including the ability to work as part of a team in the evaluation 
of educational programs, including special education and therapy programs where these 
have been implemented. 

 Good organisational skills that will assist in the delivery and development of effective 
education programs to students and subsequent feedback to teaching professionals or 
psychologists. 

 Ability to assist teachers or therapists in implementing educational programs, including 
special education and, should this be a requirement for the position, occupational and/or 
physiotherapy programs. 

 Knowledge of health and physical disabilities in students and adolescents. 
 Ability to assist with general health and well-being of students. 
 
For further job related information: 
 
You are encouraged to contact Michelle Lay, Manager Corporate Services, for further 
information about this employment opportunity, including information about living and working 
at Lake Grace, by telephoning (08) 9865 1207 or emailing 
Michelle.Lay@education.wa.edu.au   
 

Applications must be submitted before 4.30pm (WST) on Friday 17 March 2017 
 

PROFORMA AND LATE APPLICATIONS WILL NOT BE ACCEPTED 
 

To view the full advertisement and apply online, please go to  jobs.wa.gov.au 
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Shop 5, Lakeway Shopping Centre,  

22/23 Stubbs Street, LAKE GRACE   

Telephone  9865 1465 

 

SALE TIME 

All Vigorella is 40% off. 

We have a massive rack 

of $20.00 bargains.  

And Winter stock is 

starting to arrive. 

accounts. An association may still require an audit to 
be carried out and this requisite would normally be 
specified in the rules. It is within the power of the 
members to pass a resolution that the accounts for a 
particular financial year be audited, especially if they 
had any reason to be concerned. Funding body 
agreements might also require the association's 
accounts to be audited to ensure that the funds 
provided are used according to the funding agreement 
and for the purpose stated in the agreement. 

Reasons for auditing 

Although it may seem like additional time, effort and 
expense to have an annual audit, there are a number 
of reasons why an association (or a funding body) 
would require records to be audited: 

 an audit of the financial records of the association 
ensures greater accountability to the members (and for 
some associations, the public); 

 the audit gives assurance that all funds received by 
the organisation have been correctly collected, 
documented and banked. It shows all monies spent by 
the organisation were for the purpose of the 
association, approved by the management committee, 
and documented. This also helps to protect 
management committee members against unfounded 

allegations of misconduct; 

 the audit provides an account of the assets of the 
association and verifies that records and registers are 
properly maintained; 

 the audit functions as a check and balance. It 
requires that the financial statements of the association 
be kept to a standard in order for the audit to occur and 
will indicate areas that may require improvement; 

 audited financial statements are required if the 
association has charitable status; and 

 funding bodies often require audited financial 
statements. 

The role of the auditor 

The purpose of an audit is to enable an auditor to 
express a professional and independent opinion on the 
financial statements of the association. It is the 
responsibility of the management committee to provide 
the financial statements. 

It is not the task of the auditor to find all errors or fraud, 
therefore the management committee cannot rely on 
the auditor's work as a substitute for the performance 
of their own duties. Every member of the committee 
must pay close attention to the association’s financial 
statements at all times. 

When’s an Audit not an Audit? (cont.) 
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The auditor will, on the basis of the financial 
statements take reasonable steps to ensure that the: 

 accounting records of the association are 
adequate to prepare the financial statements; 

 financial statements are reliable; 

 results for the period are demonstrated in the 
financial statements; and 

 association's state of affairs for the period are 
disclosed. 

The auditor's task is to provide a professional opinion 
on the state of the financial affairs of the association. 
Auditors have a legal responsibility for their opinion 
and can be held liable for negligence if the audit is not 
completed according to professional standards, or for 
damage to the association as a result of negligence. 

The Associations Transaction Pack 3 (constitutions) is 
now available on their website, alternatively contact 
the CRC and we will email the Pack to you. 

Men’s Shed Battery Drive 
The Lake Grace Community Men’s Shed is continuing 

with their battery drive.  This is an ongoing  revenue 

raising project which will contribute to the running of 

the Shed. 

Batteries can be left at Phil Clarke’s shed or you can 

contact Phil on 0427 651 155 or Allan Duckworth on 

0427 651 567 if you require them to be picked up.  

Thank you for your ongoing support. 

 
OPEN  

most days     
 

Thursday – Sunday          10am – 4pm 
Thursdays          1pm-4pm 
Monday & Tuesdays         CLOSED 
Come & enjoy a tea/coffee with  homemade cake 

Bookings not essential, but appreciated.   

Phone: 0447 651 418 

When’s an Audit not an Audit? (cont.) 
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LAKE GRACE HOSPITAL – a Multi Purpose Service 
providing 24 hour Emergency Health Care Services  

and Community Care Services to Lake Grace and the surrounding district 

HACC & MPS Activity Programs: 

 

Chair Aerobics 
Every Tuesday @ 10.45am 
At the Lakes Village Hall 

Wednesday Morning Tea & Activity  
Hospital Activity Room every Wednesday 
Time: 10am—11.30am 
8th March— Games 
15th March — Pamper 
22nd March—Games 
29th March—Pamper 
All welcome to join in 

Bus Outing 
Friday 10th March 
Call the hospital to book 9890 2222 

Foot Clinic 
Tuesday 14th March 
9.00—12 noon 
Lakes Village Hall 
(bring your own manicure set) 

SwimAbility 
Trips to Narrogin will resume on 20th March 
In the meantime keep up your hydrotherapy 
exercises at the local pool! 

Call 9890 2222 during office hours 

to get further information about any of  the 
services we provide. 

Physiotherapist  
Next visit = 7th March 
 

Call Primary Health in Narrogin to  
make appointments  ph: 9881 0385. 

Child Health Clinic 

For all child health or immunisation 

enquiries please call Narrogin Primary 

Health ph: 9881 0385 

PATIENT OPINION 
A NEW WAY TO PROVIDE FEEDBACK! 

 

www.patientopinion.org.au 
  An independent site about your experiences 

of Australian health services, good or bad 

Patient Opinion is scheduled to go live for the 
Wheatbelt region on Monday 13 February 
2017. 
This is a program which allows an opportunity 
for our consumers to tell us about their 
experiences (positive or negative) and will 
help to improve our services for the benefit our 
consumers and staff. 

Fight the Bite! 
 

Protect yourself from disease carrying 
mosquitoes: 
 Wear long, loose fitting clothing—as 

mosquitoes can bite through tight clothes 
 Use insect repellent—containing DEET or 

picaridin; follow the instructions carefully 
 Remove the water they breed in (if you can) 
 

Mosquitoes can 
carry nasty viruses! 
The only way to 
prevent infection is 
to avoid being 
bitten! 
 

So, we all need to help 
stop the breeding cycle! 
 

Mosquitoes can breed around your home, laying 
eggs in fresh and salt water: 
 empty out or discard containers and rubbish 

that can contain water 
 Clean roof gutters to prevent water pooling 
 Empty, clean and refill bird baths and pet 

water bowls at least once a week 
 Cover rainwater and septic tank openings with 

mosquito proof mesh 
 Stock backyard ponds with fish to eat the 

mosquito larvae 
 

Thank you to the Shire for fogging around town!! 
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2016 School Balls 

Left: Emma Naisbitt and 
partner Leighton Smith at her 
Santa Maria College Ball. Held 
on Saturday 12th of November 
2016 at the Hyatt Perth. 

Left: Elizabeth 

Spencer and 

partner Kyron 

Hayden at her St 

Mary's Anglican 

Girls' School ball. 

Held on Friday 

19th of February 

2016 at the Pan 

Pacific. 

Right: Adam 

Hunt 

preparing for 

his Albany 

Senior High 

School ball. 

Held on the 

23rd of July 

2016 at the 

Albany 

Entertainment 

Centre.  

Left: Marcia 

Trevenen and 

Chloe 

Robertson with 

Casey Vickery 

at their Albany 

Senior High 

School Ball. 

Held on 

Saturday the 

23rd of July 

2016 at the 

Albany 

Entertainment 

Centre. 
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Left: Marcia 

Trevenen and 

Chloe 

Robertson with 

Casey Vickery 

at their Albany 

Senior High 

School Ball. 

Held on 

Saturday the 

23rd of July 

2016 at the 

Albany 

Entertainment 

Centre.

Right: Brady 

Carruthers 

and partner 

Demi Bradford 

at his Aquinas 

College 

School Ball. 

Held on the 

Friday 6th May  

at the Hyatt 

Perth. 
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Bouncy Castle for Hire 
Cost: $165 for the day  

Contact Peter 

Stoffberg on 

0447 281 181 or 

the Lake Grace 

CRC on 9865 

1470 for more 

information. 

Are you interested in Lake Grace 

having a Community Bank? 

A public meeting will be held on 

Wednesday 8th March 

7:30pm 

At the CWA Rooms (Lake Grace) 

Discussion will focus on setting up an agency 

under the umbrella of the Kulin branch. 

Come along and have your questions answered.  

Find out what Lake Grace has to do to  

get this to happen. 

If you have any queries contact Murray Stanton on 

9865 1108 (w/h) or 9865 11329 (a/h). 

The Lake Grace Shire administration continues to work 
on  progressing flood affected damages throughout the 
Shire.  The first step in this process was having all of 
the roads inspected and photographed, to determine 
which roads could be opened to local traffic.  This 
process has now been completed.  

During this initial inspection, the event was declared a 
natural disaster, which has triggered WA Natural 
Disaster Relief and Recovery Arrangements 
(WANDRRA) funding assistance for repair to damaged 
sections of roads.  

It should be noted that if the Shire undertakes any 
repair works to damaged sections of roads prior to the 
secondary assessment, the repair works will disqualify 
that section of road from funding.  

The Shire has on Friday 24 February 2017, engaged 
WML Consultants as third party engineers to undertake 
a compliance inspection of the claim to be made by the 
Shire, an action that is required under the funding 
arrangements.  The initial estimate of damage is in the 
vicinity of $9-10,000,000.  

On a positive note, the Shire is very much in front in 
this process, and we have been very fortunate to gain 
the services of WML Consultants.  The compliance 
inspections will commence Wednesday 1 March 2017.  

Additional road signs have been ordered for our 
temporarily closed roads.  As soon as the signs arrive 
they will be placed on damaged roads to help road 
users travelling our network.  

In the meantime, please remember to take extreme 
care when travelling roads as we attempt to rectify 
these problems. 

Shire of Lake Grace Road Update 
Media Release  -  Shire of Lake Grace 

60 ABSOLON STREET, LAKE GRACE 
 

WHAT WE DO 
 

 Car and 4 Wheel Drive Servicing and Repairs 

 Truck Servicing and Repairs 

 Small Motor Servicing and Repairs (eg Chainsaws, 

Generators etc) 

 Windscreen Replacing Inc Insurance Jobs 

 Licence Inspections 

 New Car Tyres (Goodyear, Dunlop, Maxxis etc)  

 New Truck Tyres (Lots of Brands) 

 Agricultural Tyres (Header & Tractor Tyres) 

 Air Conditioning (Regassing only) 
 

CALL IN TO OUR WORKSHOP TO SEE PAUL 

WHEELER OR CONTACT US NOW ON 98651 291 

OR 0437 204 909. 
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CEO’s Corner 

PO Box 50, Lake Grace WA 6353  Ph: (08) 9890 2500  Fax: (08) 9890 2599   

Shire of Lake Grace Community News 

Flooding Event – February 2017 
The Shire of Lake Grace has undertaken the initial 
assessment of damage to infrastructure; the first 
estimate is in the vicinity of $9,000,000.  This has been 
submitted to Main Roads WA who has approved the 
appointment of an independent engineer to assess the 
infrastructure damage. Until this assessment is 
undertaken and the outcomes are formally approved, 
we are not able to access any WANDRRA funding. 
Please refer to the Shire’s website 
www.lakegrace.wa.gov.au or facebook page for a list of 
current roads that are closed within the Shire. 

It has been confirmed that DAFWA will have 4 officers 
based in Ravensthorpe that will be undertaking impact 
assessments with effected landowners in the both the 
Ravensthorpe and Lake Grace Shires. The major focus 
in our district will be the area south of the line between 
Newdegate and Lake King which has inundation. 

Recovery from this event is going to be lengthy, our first 
aim shall be to ensure the above area has reasonable 
access for business operators.  Your ongoing patience 
in this process is appreciated. 

Local Doctors 
I extend a very warm welcome to Dr Olayinka Omoniyi 
(Olay) & Dr Abiola Olowu (Abi) who will be officially 
commencing practice on Wednesday 1 March 2017.   

Dr Olay and Dr Abi attended the Shire Offices on 
Wednesday 22 February to sign a five (5) year 
Contract. Please make yourself known and welcome Dr 
Olay and Dr Abi to the community. 

New Police Officer 
Shire Councillors and Executive staff met with Acting 
Officer-in-Charge Tara Spencer and First Class 
Constable, Cameron Hobson, who has recently moved 
to Lake Grace from Wagin with his family. 

Opening of the New Ambulance Sub Centre 
I attended the official opening of the new St John 
Ambulance Sub Centre last Saturday with the Shire 
President and Councillors.  My congratulations to the St 
John Ambulance officers and helpers on the day, the 
occasion was a great success, the culmination of a 
fantastic community effort resulting in a wonderful 
community facility – well done to all involved. 

Building & Maintenance Team 
Over the past fortnight the Building Maintenance Team 
has been busy: 

 Assisting with road inspections to assess flood 
damage. 

 Repairing the Varley Sports Pavilion ceiling and 
attending to other maintenance work requests on the 
building. 

 Carried out gable repairs and other minor 
maintenance at the Doctors Residence - 6 Blackbutt 
Way Lake Grace. 

 Managing the Lake Grace Independent Living Units 
Project contractors.  

 Undertaking maintenance work requests at the 
Newdegate Medical Centre, Lake King Public 
Toilets, Newdegate Tennis Pavilion and Recreation 
Centre and the Lake Grace Swimming Pool.  

 Continuing Shire building inspections. 

Road Works, Maintenance & Gardening Teams 
Our Construction Team has been assisting with 
inspections of all Shire roads for flood damage and has 
been clearing trees and gravel carting on Morton Road. 
Once completed the team will move on to Taylor Road.  

The Lake Grace maintenance grader and Newdegate 
and Lake King grading contractors have been grading 
and checking school bus routes.  

The Road Maintenance Team has tidied up around the 
Sports Ground in Lake Grace.  

Our Town Maintenance crew have been to Varley and 
have trimmed the hedges on the main street of Lake 
Grace.  They are currently cleaning up the town entry to 
the west of Lake Grace. 

Shire President Jeanette De Landgrafft with Dr Olay, 

Chief Executive Officer Denise Gobbart and Dr Abi. 
Continued over .. 
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Ordinary Council Meeting - Wednesday 22 February 
2017 
The February 2017 Ordinary Council Meeting took place 
on Wednesday 22 February at 3.00 pm in Council 
Chambers, 1 Bishop Street, Lake Grace. 

Items of business for consideration included: 

 Specification for Open Space Maintenance – Council 
noted the contents of the report. 

 Open Space Specification Policy – Council adopted 
Policy 5.12 Shire of Lake Grace Open Space 
Specification. 

 Road Program – Roads to Recovery Funding 
Reassessment – Council accepted the revised work 
program for Roads to Recovery program and 
considered the deferring of roads to be considered in 
the 2017/18 Budget for Roads to Recovery 
Expenditure. 

 Approval for Write Off of Rates – Council endorsed 
the write off of unpaid rates on property A3077 of 
$7,130.94. 

 Newdegate Research Station Lease – Council agreed 
to enter into a lease for the Newdegate Research 
Station with the Western Australian Agriculture 
Authority for a three year term commencing on 1 April 
2017; and, agreed to enter into an agreement with the 
Newdegate Community Cropping Project to fulfil the 
Shire of Lake Grace’s obligations under the lease. 

 Shire of Lake Grace Local Emergency Management 
Plan for the Provision of Welfare Support – Council 
adopted the Local Emergency Management Plan for 
the Provision of Welfare Support. 

 Development Assessment Panels – Local 
Government Nominations – Council nominated 
Councillors Chappell and De Landgrafft as its local 
Development Assessment Panel Members and 
Councillors Walker and Clarke as its Deputy 
Development Assessment Panel Members. 

 Update – Williams Location 14146 – Estate of James 
Carruthers – Council received update on the Offer 
and Acceptance for Lot 1 South Road, Lake Grace 
(drainage), estate of James Carruthers. 

 Lake Grace Library Resource and Community 
Resource Centre Management Committee – 
Establishment and Appointment of Members – 
Council established and appointed Committee 
Members for the Lake Grace Library Resource and 
Community Resource Centre Management 
Committee. 

 Newdegate Community Library Management 
Committee – Appointment of Members - Council 
appointed Committee Members for the Newdegate 
Community Library Management Committee. 

 Appointment of Authorised Officers – Council 
appointed authorised officers for the Shire of Lake 
Grace. 

 Disposal of Side Tipper Trailer – Council resolved to 
instruct the CEO to put its Allroads Rockwheeler side 
tipper trailer out for public auction. 

The minutes of the February 2017 Ordinary Meeting are 
available on the Shire’s website at 
www.lakegrace.wa.gov.au  

Shire of Lake Grace Community News  Cont. 

Ranger Service  

Last week the Rangers visited households within 

townsites to provide information and to ensure pet 

owners were aware of their responsibilities in that their 

pets were registered and to ensure they did not roam 

the streets.  Ranger patrols within our townsites will now 

be undertaken monthly. 

Complaints that require Ranger Services are to be 

directed to the Shire Office and arrangements will then 

be made with the attending ranger. 

Mosquito Fogging has been carried out in the Lake 

Grace and Newdegate townsites with both townsites 

being fogged twice weekly. 

To help control the mosquito breeding cycle please be 

vigilant and check your property for any stagnant water 

(e.g. in pot plants) and reduce overgrown vegetation 

around your property. 

Mosquito Fogging  

The Shire is undertaking a major 
review of its Strategic Community Plan 
2013-2023; and during February and 
March is calling for the community to 
contribute to the review.  

The Strategic Community Plan 
provides a long term (10+ years) plan for the Shire, 
expressing the vision, aspirations and priorities of the 
community and is the Shire’s principal strategy 
document, influencing all other planning and decision 
making at the Shire. 

Community surveys can be completed via the Shire 
website www.lakegrace.wa.gov.au; Lake Grace Shire 
Office, Lake Grace Library and CRC, Newdegate 
Library and CRC, Lake King Store and Varley Store. 

Please return survey forms by 4.00pm Wednesday 29 
March 2017. 

Strategic Community Plan Review 

Denise Gobbart 

Chief Executive Officer  

The minutes of the February 2017 Ordinary Meeting are 

available on the Shire’s website at 

www.lakegrace.wa.gov.au  
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Check out our website 

www.lakegrace.wa.gov.au 

Shire Building Surveyor, Josiah Farrell will be available 

at the Shire Office on the following dates: 

Tuesday 7 March 2017 

To make an appointment please contact Josiah on       

0438 811 944. 

Building Surveyor 

Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday 8.30am - 4.15pm 

 Thursday and Friday 8.30am - 4.00pm 

As an agency we process the majority of transactions, 
including; renewals, transfers, number plate orders, boat 
registration renewals and new license applications.  

Being an agency there are also limitations on what we 
can do, we cannot process any transactions or access 
records over the phone. Records can only be assessed 
by the person who appears on them. Your partner, 
mother or sister cannot access your records.  

Payment of invoices and renewals can be paid by any 
person if they present a renewal notice or invoice.   

Licensing Agency Opening Hours 

Monday - Tuesday - Wednesday -  Friday 
8.30am - 4.30pm 
 

Thursday 8.30am- 4.00pm 

Staff can be contacted by phone between 8am - 5pm. 

Office Opening Hours 

The Practical Driving Assessor (PDA) will be at the 

Shire of Lake Grace Office on: 

Friday - 7 April 2017  

Friday - 5 May 2017 - to be confirmed 

Please contact the Shire’s Customer Service Officer for 

an appointment. You can now book your PDA online. 

For more information visit www.transport.wa.gov.au. 

Driving Assessor 

Lake Grace Newdegate 

6 March 13 March 

20 March 27 March 

Household Waste Collection is a weekly service and 

collected each Monday for Lake Grace, Newdegate, 

Lake King & Varley. 

Recycling is a fortnightly service and alternates 

between Lake Grace & Newdegate. See below for the 

upcoming recycling collection dates. 

 

 

 

Please Note: There is no kerbside recycling         

collection service in Lake King or Varley. 

For more information on Waste Management visit the 

Shire’s website. 

Waste & Recycling Pick up Dates 

Lake Grace 

 Monday & Wednesday 9am - 2pm      

 Saturday & Sunday 9am - 4pm 
  

Newdegate 

 Wednesday 9am - 1pm 

 Saturday 9am - 1pm 
 

Lake King & Varley 

 Open Every Day 

Tip Opening Hours 

 

Shire Environmental Health Officer Barry Smith is 
available.  
 

For Barry’s availability please contact the Shire on  
9890 2500 or email shire@lakegrace.wa.gov.au 

Environmental Health Officer 

Library Hours 
 

Lake Grace Public Library School Place Absolon St 
  School term  
 Monday - Thursday  9am - 5pm   
 Closed for lunch 12.00 - 12.30pm 

Newdegate Public Library Collier St 
 Monday - Thursday 8.30am - 4.30pm 
 Closed for lunch 12noon - 1pm 
 Friday 9am - 2pm 

Lake King Library Newdegate/Ravensthorpe Rd  
 Tuesday & Thursday 8.30am - 3.30pm 

Everyone is welcome. 

Shire of Lake Grace Community News  Cont. 

The next Ordinary Council Meeting will be held: 

3:00 pm Wednesday  22 March 2017   

Council Chambers 1 Bishop St Lake Grace 

Members of the public welcome.  
A minimum of 15 minutes is set aside for public   
questions time, giving members of the public an   
opportunity to ask questions relating to Shire activities.        

Ordinary Council Meeting 
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Mosquitoes can breed around your home. They will lay 
their eggs in fresh or salty water, and often in containers 
that hold water. Common breeding sites include pot 
plant drip trays, gutters, ponds, pet water bowls, old 
tyres, rubbish, containers and pools that are not well 
maintained. 

Stop mosquitoes breeding around your home by 
following these simple steps: 

 empty out or discard containers and rubbish that 

may hold water 

 clean out roof gutters to prevent water from 

pooling 

 empty, clean and refill bird baths, stock troughs 

and pet water bowls at least once a week 

 keep swimming pools properly maintained  

 empty wading pools at the end of each day 

 cover rainwater and septic tank openings, wells or 
other large water containers with mosquito-proof 
mesh keep edges of ponds clear of vegetation. 

Where possible, avoid exposing 
your baby or child to mosquitoes.  

 

Consider staying indoors, using pram netting or dressing 
them in loose long-sleeved clothing, socks and shoes. 

Under 12 months – repellents containing DEET or 
picaridin are not recommended. 

From 12 months – repellents containing up to 10% 
DEET or picaridin can be used. 

Adults - repellents containing up to 20% DEET or 
picaridin. 

 Always apply the repellent according to the 

instructions on the label. 

 Do not allow children to apply repellents. 

 Apply repellent first to the hands of the carer and 

then spread evenly to exposed skin of child. 

 Avoid applying repellent to the child’s hands, near 

the eyes or mouth. 

 Avoid applying repellent under clothing  

For more information go to: http://healthywa.wa.gov.au/
Articles/N_R/Prevent-mosquito-bites-at-home 

To dispose of any removed caltrop plants please:  

 place them into a marked and sealed plastic bag and 
keep them until winter when they can be safely burnt 
or 

 take them to the Shire Depot, at Absolon Street Lake 
Grace, where there is a specially marked caltrop 
wheelie bin facility located just outside the main 
depot gate. 

Disposing of Caltrop Plants 

Safe Places in a Bushfire 
It is important to identify places where you can go as a 
last resort if you are unable to leave or implement your 
bushfire survival plan. A ‘safer place’ is somewhere you 
can shelter during bushfire. These places may include a 
local open space, a dam or beach. Identify and plan 
where your family safer place will be.  

There are things that you will need to consider if 

you do plan to use a safer place in your bushfire 

survival planning:  

 They do not guarantee safety in all circumstances. 

You and your family's safety should be your first 

priority.  

 There may be a risk with travelling to your safer 
place. Check to see if the route is safe and clear, 
have a contingency route or safer place in your back
-up plan.  

 Firefighters may not be there, they may be fighting 
the main fire front elsewhere.  

 Your safer place caters for animals or pets. You will 
need to consider this in your bushfire survival plan.  

 Your safer place may not cater for animals or pets. 
You will need to consider this in your bushfire 
survival plan.  

Your safer place may not provide shelter from the 

elements of a bushfire, particularly flying embers and 

hot weather. Keep woollen blankets in your car to give 

you shelter from flying embers and a supply of drinking 

water. 

Bushfire Bulletin  

To register for sms regarding Harvest Bans and Road 

Closures please contact the Shire of Lake Grace on 

(08) 9890 2500.  

Please Note: Do not reply to the Harvest and 

Vehicle Movement Ban notification SMS message. 

sms Notifications 

Shire of Lake Grace Community News  Cont. 

Fight the Bite at Home 
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   Lake Grace District High School News 

 
 

CHAMPION        RUNNER-UP 

Boys 9 Yr    Jaspar Marshall Lucas Robinson 

Girls 9 Yr     Mabel Dines 

Boys 10 Yr   Luke Clifford          Judd McKenzie 

Girls 10 Yr     Holly Stanton  Amber Pearce 

Boys 11 Yr   Trenton Medlen Cambell Chatfield 

Girls 11 Yr     Sara Bray  Stella Dines 

Boys 12 Yr    Jai Clifford  Jonty Robinson 

Girls 12 Yr     Ruby Stanton  Reegan Marshall 

Boys 13 Yr   Taj Major  Jackson Callope 

Girls 13 Yr     Shenae Harradine Matilda Simpson 

Boys 14 Yr    Cade Moore  Lachlan Younger 

Girls  14 Yr    Ella Leigh  Jaida Moore  

Boys  15Yr+  Oakley Major 

Girls  15Yr+  Hannah Clunie Whitney King                                                  

 

 

 

 

Faction Swimming Carnival 

Open Events 

100m Freestyle Girl 12 & under     Ruby Stanton 

100m Freestyle Boy 12 & under     Trenton Medlen 

100m Freestyle Girl 13 & over     Hannah Clunie 

100 Freestyle Boy 13 & over     Lachlan Younger 

1st   FALCONS  416 Points 

2nd  HAWKS     405 Points 

3rd   EAGLES    331 Points 

P&C Sportsmanship Award  

  Jessica Chircop 

Thank you to all the volunteers who helped 

keep the day running smoothly.   

Well done to everyone 

who participated on 

the day. 

Falcon Faction Captains Jai 

Clifford and Lachlan Younger 

with the trophy. 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjxrdrL26_SAhUEnZQKHSWuBa4QjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fuk.pinterest.com%2Fexplore%2Femoticon%2F&psig=AFQjCNE0sqpngHU26HByoP1pYlU_jM49Uw&ust=1488265602515061
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Some words from the 16nd February edition of Boggle 

Puzzles & Stuff 

S O G 

Y R G 

L A E 

This week’s Boggle  

  

  

  

  

  

1 2 7 4 3 8 9 5 6 

3 9 4 7 6 5 1 8 2 

8 5 6 2 9 1 3 7 4 

6 3 2 8 4 7 5 1 9 

9 4 8 5 1 6 7 2 3 

5 7 1 3 2 9 6 4 8 

7 1 3 6 8 4 2 9 5 

2 8 9 1 5 3 4 6 7 

4 6 5 9 7 2 8 3 1 

Answers to 16/02/2017 Sudoku 

Reusable 
Sublease 
Abusers 
Braless 
Earless 
Resale 
Reseals 
Saurels 
Surbase 
Assure 
Balers 
Blares 
Bursas 
Easels 
Erases 
Lasers 
Lesser 
Reales 
Rebels 
Sables 
Sarees 
Suable 
Bessel 
Russel 
Baels 
Bales 

Bares 
Bases 
Bears 
Beers 
Bless  
Blues 
Blurs 
Burse 
Buses 
Earls 
Eases 
Lease 
Leers 
Lubes 
Lures 
Rubes 
Rules 
Sears 
Slabs 
Slurs 
Ales 
Bars 
Bass 
Bees 
Ears 
Else 

6 9 7 3 1 5 4 8 2 

1 4 2 9 8 7 6 5 3 

5 3 8 6 4 2 1 9 7 

2 7 1 5 6 8 9 3 4 

8 5 3 4 7 9 2 6 1 

4 6 9 2 3 1 5 7 8 

9 1 4 8 5 3 7 2 6 

7 8 5 1 2 6 3 4 9 

3 2 6 7 9 4 8 1 5 

TO MAKE THE MOST FROM YOUR 

FERTILIZER INVESTMENT 

Call Sheldon Miller 

0427 766 517 

Dumbleyung 
Kent 

Lake Grace 

Introducing Sheldon Miller 

 Lives and farms locally  

 Understands the issue 

 Looking forward to meeting all of 

Summit’s customers in the Newdegate 

area 

Call me to talk about your requirements for 2017. 
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Lee’s Earth Moving  
For All Your Grading Needs  

Located Corner of Mcdonald and Billericay East Road Shire of Karlgarin  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Roaded 

Catchments!  

All Bank 

Works & 

Roads, Fence 

lines etc.  

ALL SURROUNDING AREAS  

Please contact - Darren 0417 919 779 

Workshops, exhibitions and drawing sessions are on 
the list of happenings for 2017. 

First off we have decided to stay with a 12.30pm 
meeting very 3rd  Tuesday of the month, this allows for 
anyone who works to attend. New, old, past and 
present members are all welcome  

First on the agenda is the comedy show Marty's Party 
on at the hall on Tuesday 7th March ...that's next week. 
Please remember if you have time to give Cheryl and 
Jayne help at 5.30pm it would be greatly appreciated 
and please bring along a plate or two of supper to 
share as we are catering for this event, thank you. The 
Lake Grace artist group hosts this show with the 
assistance of the Shire but we still need lots and lots of 
people to cover the cost....so encourage friends and 
family to come along to enjoy these shows. 

How pleased are we the mural is finished. After all our 
hard work fund raising to see the mural completely 
repainted is wonderful. Irene will be back at the end of 
April to do a couple of touch ups and we will have a re-
dedication afternoon tea on Sunday April 30th 2017. 

Keep your eye open for further information on this 
event. 

Each month we will be having short  workshops at 
10am-12pm  on our meeting days. Next month 21st 
March's workshop will be figurative drawing with 
charcoal and big pieces of paper. Even if drawing is not 
your thing come and have a go and a play, it should be 
fun. 

If you have an easel and board  bring it along, as well 
as charcoal, chalk and conti  please. 

There is no cost for these sessions. 

April  18th  drawing  10am-12pm session before 
meeting will be drawing as well, but with a different 
medium and technique. 

This years Theme for Christmas is Christmas wreaths 
any size, shape, medium indoor or outdoor so get your 
thinking caps on and start planning and collecting. 

Three of our members have already started and are 
looking for the cardboards from toilet rolls and lolly 
papers or tiny toys or toy bits so if you are one of our 
great community collectors the girls would love your 
generous donations. (It's not me this time). All help 
required from anyone and everyone.  

Lake Grace Artist Group 
Kerrie Argent 
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CCL Hardware 
8 Stubbs Street 
Lake Grace WA 6353 
PHONE: 9865 1104 

GO WHERE THE TRADIES GO 
Opening Hours 

Monday—Friday:  7:30am—5:30pm 

Saturday & Sunday:  8:30am—11:30am 

    Getting ready for seeding? 
 Bolts, Bearings, Pulleys and Chain?  
 Spray lube, Chain lube and Contact cleaner? 
 Hydrated lime, Hose clamps and Super clamps. 
 Air seeder hose, White grain tube, Suction hose and Camlocks? 

 March Special on Press Wheel Bearings Ask us for a Great Price.  
6210-2RS 
6201 DDU Full contact seals 
6203-2RS 
6203 DDU full contact seals 
     IN STORE NOW 

We are looking forward to some window box 
exhibitions and two gallery exhibitions this year. 

 Joyce Conti will have a window box exhibition in 
March. 

 Kerrie Argent in April. 

 Lenore Gladish for May.  

Dare to Wear exhibition in June is an exhibition of 25 
garments made by 25 different textile artists which 
should be interesting, varied and hopefully beautiful.  

We have had two workshops to make canvas's for our 
next exhibition in May (which is being held in Mt 
Barker) and September (held here in Lake Grace). 

This exhibition is themed as landscape. It can be a 
landscape be it urban or rural, or you can get up close 
and personal to something from the environment. As it 
is themed landscape the size we are working on is 
120cm x 30 cm for 2D work or if you would like to do 
3D work make it 120cm x 30cm x 30cm. Any medium 
multi or mixed medium, recycled materials etc, is 
encouraged as well. If any one would like to participate 
in this exhibition please contact  Kerrie Argent 
0447791399 for further information.  

Don't forget Newdegate Field Days Art Competition is 
coming  up in September so getting started now is not 
a bad idea. It would be great to see if we can get more 
local artists involved. 

Other workshops that we will be running during the 
year is a rerun of bush basket making with the 
Basketcase lady Glenda in April. The date for this has 
not been confirmed yet. Please keep an eye out if you 
would like to join us.  

Jayne Argent will do a workshop on 6th & 7th May, 
Curiosity Cabinets. More information to come.  

We will be exploring the Powertex mediums each 
meeting day 10-12am in June, July  and August. 

And we are exploring having Dale Rollenson back later 
in the year for all those textile artists and crafts people 
out there. Dale is an excellent teacher and multi media 
artist focused mostly on technique that can be used 
with textiles and manipulation, printmaking, stitch and 
any other product that will enhance your work. 

If you are interested in any of these workshops please 
let Jeanne Melville know 0419 434 403. 

Lake Grace Artist Group (cont.) 
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e: pksgardening1@gmail.com 
  

 Mowing 
 Reticulation 
 Garden design 
 Soil testing 
 Pruning 
 General garden maintenance 

PLUS LOTS MORE!! 
  
  

 Peter Kain (PK) or Deb  
  

p: 0427 020 561  
  

 

Twice weekly freight service to and from Perth 
♦ Secure depot in Perth to drop freight off  
♦ For all your wool and general freight 
♦ Forklift to load wool on farm 
♦ Accreditation to load at Midland Brick 
♦ We also cart bulk grain, fertilizer, lime, 

gypsum and firewood 
          

Your friendly local operator - nothing is a 
problem, only too happy to be of service. 

 

For all your freight needs call: 
Darren on  0428 651 339  

The University of Western Australia's Zadko Telescope 
has captured the explosive birth of a black hole 12 
billion light years away that took place before the Earth 
and Sun existed. 

The images reveal a blast so powerful it was equivalent 
to a billion suns shining together for one minute. 

The explosion was recorded at 10.49pm on Thursday 2 
February when a NASA satellite orbiting the Earth sent 
an alert to the Zadko Telescope. 

Within seconds of NASA detecting the explosion, Zadko 
swung into action, taking very sensitive images of the 
sky. 

UWA Zadko Science Director Associate Professor 
David Coward said what the images revealed was 
extraordinary. 

"Over several minutes we saw a rapidly brightening 
star, where there was no star before," Professor 
Coward said. 

"The light from the explosion had travelled for 12 billion 
years before hitting the telescope."  Professor Coward 
said the discovery was important because Zadko had 
provided one of the most detailed recordings of a 
massive star exploding. The event, named GRB170205 

was monitored by Zadko for more than 24 hours. 
The Zadko images will be used to test the “fireball 
model”, which so far is the only feasible description in 
the world of how these explosions occur. The discovery 
will help understand the extreme physics at play when a 
massive star explodes. 

The Zadko Telescope, operated by the UWA School of 
Physics and Astrophysics, was made possible by a 
philanthropic donation to UWA by James Zadko. 

Telescope Records Massive Explosion 12 Billion Years Ago 
Media Release  -  UWA 

Albany Community Legal Centre 
Information talk 

Tuesday 14th March 2017 

1-2pm 

Please contact the Lake Grace CRC on      
9865 1470 to book in. 
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Adult: $25 
Concession: $10 

Child: $5 
Family 2 x 2: $50 Lake Grace Shire Hall  

Tuesday 7 March 2017  
Door opens 6pm Starts 7pm 
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Charlee’s  

Piano Lessons 
 

$15 for 1/2 hour lesson 

Ring Charlee Earnshaw on 0407 774 622 

for more information or to book a lesson. 

McKenzie Rural 
Contracting 
 

Rural fencing 
 CATTLE 
 SHEEP 
 HORSES 
 HOUSEHOLD & SECURITY FENCING 
 CATTLE & SHEEP YARD CONSTRUCTION 
 CIVIL CONSTRUCTION & MAINTENANCE 
 
Well equipped and can supply material. 
We service Lake Grace & all surrounding 
areas. 

For all enquiries please call: 
Jeff  - 0458 693 014 
Symone - 0437 430 093 

 Dingo loader hire 

 Trencher 

 Posthole digger 

 Yard Clean-ups 

Humour  

My Kids Don’t Know What I Do     
I’ve been working on my PhD in engineering for the 
past five years, but my kids don’t necessarily see that 
as work. 
As we were driving past Walmart one day, my son 
spotted a Now Hiring sign and suggested that I could 
get a job there. 
Hoping to make a point, I asked, “Do you think they’re 
looking for an engineer?” 
“Oh, sure,” he said. “They’ll hire anybody.” 

How To Translate Work Emails 
I have a question.     =     I have 18 questions. 
I’ll look into it.     =     I’ve already forgotten about it. 
I tried my best.     =     I did the bare minimum. 
Happy to discuss further.     =     Don’t ask me about 
this again. 
No worries.     =     You really messed up this time. 
Take care.     =     This is the last you’ll ever hear from 
me. 
Cheers!     =     I have no respect for you or myself! 

Weird Questions Librarians Hear…     
Before google, there were librarians. Here are some 
queries posed to the poor, suffering staff of public 
libraries: 

 A woman wanted “inspirational material on grass 
and lawns.” 

 “Who built the English Channel? 

 “Is there a full moon every night in Acapulco?” 

 “Music suitable for a doll wedding to take place 
between a Shirley Temple doll and a teddy bear.” 

 “Can the New York Public Library recommend a 
good forger?” 

Spotted on Facebook… 
Student: I don’t understand why my grade was so low. 
How did I do on my research paper? 
Teacher: Actually, you didn’t turn in a research paper. 
You turned in a random assemblage of sentences. In 
fact, the sentences you apparently kidnapped in the 
dead of night and forced into this violent and arbitrary 
plan of yours clearly seemed to be placed on the pages 
against their will. Reading your paper was like watching 
unfamiliar, uncomfortable people interacting at a 
cocktail party that no one wanted to attend in the first 
place. You didn’t submit a research paper. You 
submitted a hostage situation. 

MSW?!(Mom say what?!) 
Texting acronyms can stump even the best parents: 
Mom: Your great-aunt just passed away. LOL. 
Son: Why is that funny?  
Mom: It’s not funny, David! What do you mean? 
Son: Mom, LOL means Laughing Out Loud. 
Mom: I thought it meant Lots of Love. I have to call 
everyone back. 

http://www.rd.com/joke/translate-work-emails/
http://www.rd.com/joke/spotted-on-facebook/
http://www.rd.com/joke/msw%e2%80%a8mom-say-what/
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Are you being pestered  
by Spiders, Mosquitoes and Flies?  

Do you want to do something about it?    

Are you concerned the diseases insects carry can be transmitted 

to  

For prompt courteous professional service contact 
your local operator, on 1800 643 922  

Advantage Pest Control specialises in the control of spiders, flies, cockroaches, mosquitoes, 

silverfish etc. using synthetic pyrethroids which have very low toxicity to humans but are lethal to insects, 
are biodegradable and environmentally friendly.  
Effective and long lasting, up to six months protection for your family.  

No Toxic Vapours. No Unpleasant Odour. No Unsightly Staining.  
Will not affect your pets, cats dogs or birds, as they are warm blooded.  
Will affect flies, mosquitoes, spiders, cockroaches, fleas, silverfish and other pests.  

Recommended by the Health Department of W.A. 

No price discrimination. City prices for rural dwellers. 
Internal or external treatment available.  

ADVANTAGE  PEST  CONTROL  

 

Free Call: 1800 643 922  

Web: www.advantagepest.com.au  

 Email: admin@advantagepest.com.au  

Finalist 2014 WA Innovator of the year awards.  

WISPR, real-time detection and 24/7 monitoring of TERMITE activity in your home   

We will be in these areas soon!  

Please book early to avoid disappointment.  

Servicing all country areas of W.A.  
Brookton, Pingelly, Wickepin, Boddington, Wandering, Williams, Darkan, Arthur River, Wagin, Lake Grace, Pingrup, 

Newdegate, Gnowangerup, Borden, Wellstead, Green Range, Ongerup, Bremer Bay, Gardiner, Jerramungup, Ravensthorpe, 

Hopetoun, Jerdacuttup, Munglinup, Mt Madden, Lake King, Varley, Hyden, Karlgarin, Pingaring, Kondinin, Corrigin, 

Quairading and York.  

Environmental pest control that doesn’t cost the earth  

 

 

http://www.advantagepest.com.au/
http://www.advantagepest.com.au/
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Tara Cook Yoga - Breath of Life  

Please contact Tara Cook via mobile 0427 333 171 

Facebook: Tara Cook Yoga - Breath of Life  

Instagram: @taracookyoga 

At 2:10pm, the master of ceremonies Volunteer 
Ambulance Officer, Ross Chappell called everyone 
together to commence the ceremony.  Ross welcomed 
everyone and gave a brief history of the sub centre.  It 
was fantastic that our most senior sub centre member 
Mr Phillip Franks and his wife Ann were able to join us 
at the ceremony.  Thank you to Coralie Palmer for 
assisting Mr & Mrs Franks. 

Chief Executive Officer of St John Ambulance Mr Tony 
Ahern was next to address the audience.  Tony 
reflected on the project construction and the role of 
infrastructure to the St John Ambulance volunteer 
model.  After the ceremony Mr Ahern was very 
complimentary to the community and the project. 

Mr Gary Guelfi representing the vast amount of 
community donations, was then called to the lectern.  
Gary highlighted and acknowledged that this project is 
over 70% funded through community funds.  As Gary 
said, "it takes a community to raise a child, but it has 
taken 12 communities to build an ambulance sub 
centre".  Gary did a great job, especially considering he 
was a reluctant public speaker. 

Next our MC Ross Chappell introduced Terry (Tuck) 
Waldron to address the audience.  Terry spoke about 
the importance of government and corporate 
organisations in funding this type of project, and how by 
working together we can achieve great things. 

Artist Kerrie Argent was next to address the 
proceedings, and Kerrie described how the donor 
recognition tree sculpture came to be, and why the 
eucalypt "Silver Princess" was chosen as the sculpture 
inspiration.  Silver Princess’s are now very rare in the 
landscape, they grow in dry and desolate locations, 
they struggle to establish, but when they do, they have 
the most spectacular display of flowers. 

Kerrie related the tree to the struggle that this project 
has had, to come to fruition, and the beautiful creation it 
is today.  Kerrie also recognised Sculptor Ben Argent as 
the engineer who interpreted the drawings and created 
the sculpture.  Kerrie also acknowledged Sculptor/
Engineer Lawrie Dickins for the ground sculpture of the 
St John Logo, that looks spectacular nestled into the 
synthetic grass. 

Next we had local and ex local St John Ambulance 
volunteers, Fr Joseph Sousa, Ollie Farrelly, Fr Gayan 
Thamel, Mrs Lois Dickins (representing past and longer 
serving volunteers), Mrs Christine Fyfe (representing 
current volunteers) and Miss Lauren Bushby 
(representing new and future volunteers) conduct the 
blessing of the building ceremony.  This blessing was 
punctuated with the sprinkling of holy water on the 
plaque as a representation of the building.  In 
December 2015 a similar small ceremony was 
undertaken to bless the block, so this was a perfect 
bookend to that event. 

St John Ambulance Lake Grace... Grand Opening (cont.) 
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Rosey Chircop 
‘Jill of all trades’ 

 

 Lawn Mowing & all garden care 
 Residential Cleaning 
 Commercial Cleaning 
 Carpet Cleaning 
 Window Cleaning 
 And anything else 
 

Ph 0408 304 439 

The only thing left was to cut the ribbon.  Every single 
person in attendance was invited to go out the front of 
the building where they were given a pair of 
commemorative scissors.  The local volunteers then 
stretched out 50m of bright red ribbon and everyone 
was invited to find a space so we would cut the ribbon 
together.  MC Ross Chappell gave the count of 3 and 
the community ribbon cutting was completed.  It was 
fantastic to see the ribbon was shared amongst those in 
attendance to take home as a memento of the 
occasion. 

Then it was time to relax, have another look around the 
facility, fill in the signing book, and enjoy a good old 
fashioned country afternoon tea, provided by Mrs G 
Catering and her staff . 

Highlight of the event was the content of the ceremony  
(with the blessing being a significant component), while 
the ribbon ceremony was seen by most to be the 
pinnacle of the event. 

We want to thank everyone from near and far who 
travelled to celebrate with us.  We had visitors from 
Perth, Wongan Hills, Wundowie, Toodyay, Gingin, 
Margaret River, Albany, Pingrup, Pingaring, Kulin, 
Narrogin, Dumbleyung and Newdegate.  Thank you for 
your support, the immense presence of community was 
not lost on the dignitaries of the day. 

As this will be my last project update to the community, 
I am taking the opportunity to say what a privilege it has 
been, to manage this project on your behalf.  It was with 
a great sense of responsibility that the community and 
corporate funds were spent carefully and wisely.   

My sincere thanks to AK Homes our builders, our 
Architect, Urban and Rural Perspectives, Dan Turner 
our Structural Engineer, Darryl Baxter our Building 
Surveyor and to every trade for the care they have 
taken in producing this magnificent new facility.  It has 
been fantastic to work with you all.  Thank you for 
teaching me in this my rookie building project. 

My thanks to Ross Chappell who was my second in 
charge should something happen to me.  Even through 
illness Ross remained connected to the project and 
took on sub projects.  Well done and thank you. 

To the building committee my thanks for your 
attendance to the zillion emails your have addressed 
over the years.  We only met "face to face" once during 
the construction, all of the rest of the work has been 
done in a virtual environment, and it has worked well.  
To the sub centre volunteers, their partners and 
families..... thank you for your support, vision, 
persistence and sense of humour, please use this new 
facility to serve the community well. 

Lastly to my husband Graham.  Thank you for allowing 
me to spend the last15 months almost full time on this 
project, and for the last 7 years of support to get this 
building to its conclusion. 

Together we took on this project knowing that it would 
be hard, and that it would test our business/ 
management skills and our relationship.  We have not 
come through the process unscathed, but we are 
stronger and more resilient from what has been 
achieved.  Together Graham and I would like to 
commend all those involved, for you represent the true 
spirit of community.  Your DNA is part of this 
outstanding, new, purpose built, intergenerational 
facility.  Thank you, and from the project......goodbye. 

The Chook Man  
Isa Brown Chooks 

$10 each 

Buy 10 get one free 

Pullets 

$25 each 

ALL FREE RANGE 

Contact Maurice Donati on 0407 381 114 

for more information 

St John Ambulance Lake Grace... Grand Opening (cont.) 



 

Page 38  

2nd March 2017                                                                                            LAKES LINK NEWS 

Shire of Lake Grace staff have now completed initial 

inspection of our road network.  Users of our roads are 

asked to exercise caution on our road network as debris 

and water is still laying on many roads, and some usea-

ble roads have been subject to wash out on shoulders.  

Local traffic is advised to exercise caution and drive to 

the road conditions.  

 Bus Routes Bus routes have been assessed and the 

shire administration has worked with the Public 

Transport Authority (PTA), giving priority of assessment 

to these routes.  Roads that have been subject to ex-

treme damage will remain closed.  Enquiries on bus 

routes should be made to the Public Transport Authority 

(08) 9326 2000.  The Public Transport Authority is cur-

rently in liaison with the contract operators to return 

school bus services, whilst avoiding closed roads.   

Operators are reminded to exercise caution when using 

open roads and to drive to road conditions.  

Shire graders are as of 16 February 2017 prioritising 

grading to school bus routes.  

 Roads currently closed  

 West Kuender Road, from White Dam Road, West 

to the Shire Boundary  

 White Dam Road from Treloar Road to Burns Road  

  Cummins Road from Willcocks Road to Mallee Hill 

Road  

 Gordon Road  

 Jugos Road West 

 Jugos Road East  

 Pelham Road from Jugos Road East to Mallee Hill 

Road  

 Mallee Hill Road from Hollands Track Road to Mor-

ton Road  

 Lockhart Road  

 Parsons Road from Magenta Road to Lee Road  

 Wilson Road  

 Old Ravensthorpe Road  

 Taylor Road  

 Newman Road  

 Orr Road  

 Shire of Lake Grace Road Network  
Media Release Lake Grace 
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Lake Grace Pingrup  
Junior Footy, Auskick & Junior Hockey  

  Registration Day 

Where: Lake Grace Sports Pavilion Shed 

When: Thursday 16th March 2017 

Time: 3.30-4.30 pm 

***PAYMENT ON THE DAY IS REQUIRED PLEASE*** 

For further information please contact: 

Hockey -  Tameka Roukens  0428 826 352 

Auskick & Football - Missy Clifford  0407 190 177 

Interested in participating in Auskick, Junior Footy 
or Junior Hockey? 

 Creek Road  

 Old Newdegate Road  

 Ardler Road  

 Magenta Road from Baker Road to Giles Road  

 Giles Road  

 Nields Road  

 Mallee Tree Road from Milsteed Road to Taylor 

Road  

 Hatters Hill Road between Brookton Highway (M3) 

and Muncaster Road  

 Muncaster Road between Brookton Highway (M3) 

and Hatters Hill Road  

 Roberts Road  

 Allen Road  

 Stennetts Lake Road from Muncaster Road, South 

to the Shire Boundary  

 Smerdon Road between Brookton Highway (M3) 

and Ladyman Road  

 Smith Road  

 Hewsons Road  

 Haig Road  

 Buniche North Rod between Biddy Camm Road 

and Biddy Buniche Road  

 Biddy Camm Road between Newdegate North 

Road and Haig Road  

 Biddy Camm Road between Buniche North Road 

and Alymore Road  

 Biddy Camm Road between Burns Road and 

Beenong North Road  

 Geliard Road between Buniche North Road and 

Biddy Camm Road  

 Watson Road  

 Burngup Road between Biddy Camm Road to Lake 

Grace-Lake King Road (M37)  

 Duckworth Road from Milton Road to Goddard 

Road intersection  

 Robertson Road  

 Repair to Damaged sections of road The most dam-
aged sections of road will be subject to assessment for 
Western Australian Natural Disaster Relief and Recov-
ery Arrangements (WANDRRA).  Subject to the condi-
tion of the funding, a third party engineer will need to be 
engaged to the satisfaction of Main Roads Western 
Australia to verify damage on Shire of Lake Grace 

Roads, and this is expected to take some time before 
remedial works can take place.  Your patience in this 
process is appreciated.  Updates will be made on this 
site as information becomes available.  

Shire of Lake Grace Road Network (cont.) 
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Shire of Lake Grace 
 

Public Notice 
Strategic Community Plan Review 

The Shire of Lake Grace is currently undertaking a review of its Strategic Community 

Plan 2013-2023. 

The Strategic Community Plan provides a long term (10+ years) plan for the Shire, 

expressing the vision, aspirations and priorities of the community and is the Shire’s 

principal strategy document, influencing all other planning and decision making at the 

Shire. 

As an essential part of this review, we are seeking to maximise community input and 

invite members of the community to participate. 

Have your say by: 

 Completing the online survey available at www.lakegrace.wa.gov.au under ‘Have 

Your Say’; or 

 Completing a printed survey, available from the Lake Grace Shire Office, Lake 

Grace Library & CRC, Newdegate Library & CRC, Lake King Store and Varley 

Store; and 

 Attending one of the community workshops on: 

 Monday 27 March 2017, 1.00pm at the Varley Sports Pavilion;  

 Monday 27 March 2017, 6.00pm at the Newdegate Recreation Centre; 

 Tuesday 28 March 2017, 12.00 noon at the Lake King Hall; or 

 Tuesday 28 March 2017, 6.00pm at the Lake Grace Town Hall. 

 

Returning Survey Forms: 

Please return printed survey forms by email shire@lakegrace.wa.gov.au; fax 9890 2599; 

mail PO Box 50, Lake Grace WA 6353 or in person to the drop-off boxes at the Shire 

Office in Lake Grace, Lake Grace Library & CRC, Newdegate Library & CRC and at the 

Varley or Lake King Stores. 

 

The survey will remain open until 4.00pm on Wednesday 29 March 2017. 

 

For more information and to register your intention to attend one of the workshops 

please call the Shire on 9890 2500 or email shire@lakegrace.wa.gov.au.  

 

Public Notice
Strategic Community Plan Review

http://www.lakegrace.wa.gov.au
mailto:shire@lakegrace.wa.gov.au
mailto:shire@lakegrace.wa.gov.au
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PUBLIC NOTICES 

Lake Grace  
Catholic Church 

 
 
 

Sunday 5th March 
  Lake Grace 6pm 

     

Sunday 12th March 
 Lake Grace   8am  

    
For inquiries and request for home visitation, 

please contact Fr Joseph Sousa on 9865 1248. 

Anglican Church  
of Lake Grace 

Sunday 5th March 
 Lake Grace      9am 
 

Sunday 12th March 
 Lake Grace   No service 
 

Enquiries:  Father Dave  0427 545 560 
  Wally Perry  0448 795 070 

CHURCH TIMES 

Sally Dickinson 
Counsellor for Southern AgCare.  A free and 
confidential service.  Contact 0427 192 155  

www.southernagcare.org.au 

Community Midwife 
Sandy Slee, the Community Midwife, will be 

coming to Lake Grace the first Tuesday of every 
month until further notice.  Call Narrogin Primary 
Health on 9881 0385 to make an appointment. 

CWA Bookings 
Please be advised that if you wish to book the 
CWA Hall then please contact the Lake Grace 

CRC on 9865 1470. 

Cancer Support Coordinator 
Barbara Brennan from Cancer Council WA is the 

Cancer Support Coordinator for the Wheatbelt 
Region.  Call Barbara on 9621 1810 for 

information, support and assistance. 

Dr Linda Haines 
Is available in Lake Grace on Thursday 16th and 

Friday 17th March; Thursday 27th and Friday 
28th April  Ring 9865 1208 for an appointment. 

Holyoake Community Alcohol and 
Drug Service  

Matthew Bejger Counsellor/Diversion Officer 
Ph: 08 9881 1999  

House for Sale 
21 Clarke Ave  

3 bedroom, bathroom, splitsystem a/c, woodfire, 
patio at back, fully reticulated gardens. 

Rear shed (4 car garage) 
Existing carport 

Ring Drew on 0437 946 386 

FOR SALE 

First Aid Kits 
Are now available for purchase at  

CCL Hardware Lake Grace. 

Lake Grace Development Association 
AGM Monday 3rd April  

7:30pm   

Shire Council Meeting 
22nd March 

3:00pm  
At the Council Chambers 

Skippers Ticket 
March 11, 12 & 13th 

Ring Dumbleyung CRC on 9863 4829   
for more information 

CWA Meeting 
Tuesday 14th March 

1:30pm 
At the CWA rooms 

Lake Grace Library & CRC Building 
Meeting 

Tuesday 14th March 
11am  

Lake Grace Library 
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Councillor Telephone Fax 

Jeanette de Landgrafft (Pres) 9838 9062 9838 9041 

Steve Hunt (Vice Pres) 

 

9865 1650 

0427 651 585 

 

Len Armstrong  9871 1334 9871 1317  

Ross Chappell 9865 4058 9865 4051 

Debrah Clarke 9865 4041 9865 4032 

Allan Marshall 9865 3022 9865 3012 

Murray Stanton 9865 1329 9865 1223 

Roz Lloyd 9871 1534 9871 1676 

Andrew Walker  9865 1241  

Doctor’s Surgery - 9865 1208 Electricity Faults  - 13 13 51 

Hospital  -  9890 2222 Water Faults  -  13 13 75 

Ambulance/Fire/Police - 000 Directory Assistance  -  1223 

55 Central Men’s Refuge   
9272 1333 

Family Helpline   
1800 643 000 / 9223 1111 

Sally Dickinson   
0427 192 155  
Southern AgCare Counselling  

Kids Helpline   
1800 55 1800 
www.kidshelp.com.au 

Poisons Information  
13 11 26 

Ngala   9368 9368 
www.ngala.com.au 

Crisis Care WA  -   
9223 1111 / 1800 199 008 
www.community.wa.gov.au 

Relationships Australia   
Fair Programme 9336 2144 
www.wa.relationships.com.au                    
1300 364 277 

Lifeline Australia  -  13 11 14 
www.lifeline.org.au 

Beyond Blue  -  1300 22 4636 
www.beyondblue.org.au 

Seniors Information Services 
9321 2133 
www.cotawa.asn.au 

Citizens Advice Bureau     
9221 5711 
www.cab.wa.com.au 

Family Court of WA     
9224 8222 / 1800 199 228 
www.familycourt.wa.gov.au 

Youth Legal Service   
9202 1688 / 1800 199 006 
www.youthlegalservice.inc.com.au 

Main Roads  -  138 138  

 

Colin Connolly   0427 858 066 
Ron Dewson    9865 1224 
Amanda Milton   0429 654 011 
Geoff Sabourne   0429 651 171 

Club / Association Secretary / 

Contact 
Contact 

Number Contact Email 

Artist Group Tania Spencer 0429 041 063 spencertania@hotmail.com 
Camera Club Nicole Argent 0428 315 773 knargent@bigpond.com 

Craft Group Meet at the CWA Building Saturdays from midday onwards 
CWA Suzanne Reeves 0427 651 310 lakegracecwa@gmail.com 

Early Learning Centre (Daycare) Vicki Reynolds 08 9865 2568 lakegraceelc@gmail.com 
Development Assoc Paula Carruthers 0499 616 070 ghpmcarr@bigpond.com 
Men’s Shed Phil Clarke  0427 651 155 philclarke@westnet.com.au 

Playgroup Amy Jones 0400 206 321  lakegraceplaygroup@mail.com 

School Registrar 08 9865 1207 lakegrace.dhs@education.wa.edu.au 

Sportsman’s Club Claire Pelham 08 9865 1239 lgsportsmansclub@bigpond.com 

Toy Library Lauren Duckworth  laurenalex@westnet.com.au 

Summer Sport 

Lake Grace Cricket Club Rebecca Reynolds 0417 923 284 rjleigh80@yahoo.com.au 

Lake Grace Bowls Club Claire Pelham 0457 207 749 richie21claire@yahoo.com 

Lake Grace Tennis Club    

Tarin Rock Tennis Club    
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Fri 3  Fish & Chips @ Sportsman’s Club 
 Driving Assessor in Lake Grace  
Sat 4 Craft Group at CWA 12 noon onwards 
 Rubbish tip open 
 Steak Tea @ Sportsman’s Club 
Sun 5 Rubbish tip open 
Mon 6 Rubbish Collection & rubbish tip open 
 Recycling Collection 
 Lions Skin Cancer Van 
Tue 7 Men's Shed (morning) 
 Chair Aerobics 10:45am at Village Hall 
 SOYF Seniors Program -10am @ Shire 
 Hall 
 Building Surveyor in Lake Grace 
 Primary Health Physio in Lake Grace 
 Marty’s Party Country Arts Show in LG 
Wed 8 Rubbish tip open 
 HACC Activity & Morning Tea 10-11:30am 
 World Day of Prayer @ Cath Ch 6:30pm 
 Community Bank Public Meeting 7:30pm @ 
 CWA Hall 
Fri 10 Fish & Chips @ Sportsman’s Club 
 HACC Bus Outing 
Sat 11 Rubbish tip open 
 Steak Teas @ Sportsman’s Club 
 Pennant Bowls Semi Final - Kondinin 
 State Election 
 Cricket Preliminary Final  
 Skippers Ticket  -  Dumbleyung 
Sun 12 Rubbish tip open 
 Pennant Bowls Semi Finals - Lake Grace 
 Skippers Ticket  -  Dumbleyung 
Mon 13 Rubbish Collection & rubbish tip open 
 Deadline for Lakes Link News 
 Skippers Ticket  -  Dumbleyung 
Tue 14 Men's Shed (morning) 
 Foot Clinic 
 Chair Aerobics 10:45am at Village Hall 
 SOYF Senior Program - 10am @ Shire Hall 
 Albany Legal Service in Lake Grace 

Tue 14 MYOB Information Session  -  7:30pm 
 CWA Meeting  -  1:30pm 
 LG Library/CRC Building Meeting 11am 
Wed 15 Rubbish tip open 
 HACC Activity & Morning Tea 10-11:30am 
Thur 16 Bowls Training  -  5:45pm  
 Forklift workshop 
 Dr Linda Haines in Lake Grace 
 Junior sports registration day 
   
Coming Events 
17th March  -  Forklift Workshop 
17th March  -  Dr Linda Haines in Lake Grace 
17th March  -  Quiz Night @ Sportsman’s Club 
17th March  -  Interschool Swimming Carnival @ 
Kojonup 
20th March  -  Swimability trips to Narrogin resume 
20th March  -  P & C Meeting  7:30pm 
22nd March  -  Shire Council Meeting  3:00pm  
28th March  -  Constitutions workshop  
28th March  -  Strategic Planning Workshop 
31st March  -  Fox Shoot 
3rd April  -  LG Development Association AGM 
6th April  -  Drug and Alcohol information session   
7th April  -  LGDHS ANZAC Ceremony  9:45am 
7th April  -  Driving Assessor in Lake Grace  
10th & 11th April  -  Low Stress Stock handling 
Methods workshop 
22nd April  -  First fixture for Ongerup Winter Sports 
(TBC) 

Sudoku 
 The Sudoku grid of 

rows and columns is 
divided into individual 
3x3 boxes. 

 The aim of the game is 
to fill each row, column 
and 3x3 box with the 
numbers 1 to 9. 

 You can’t repeat 
numbers in a row, 
column or 3x3 box and 
you can’t change the 
numbers already in 
squares. 

 2 6  3  8 4  
     5   7 

3  1 8 9  2   
 8    9 6 7 2 
 1      3  

6 9 5 2    8  
  4  6 7 5  8 

9   3      
 6 7  1  4 9  

  8     3  
    1  2  6 
       7 9 

7     5  8  
   2  1    
 2  6     1 

5 4        
3  7  9     
 6     5   

Easy Tough 

March 

Save the Date 
Drug and Alcohol Awareness evening. 

Thursday 6th April 
6pm start 


